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Tinkers Bridge Residents’ Association
DATE 30th November 2023
Present: Deanna Norris, April Rennie, David Lee, Neasham Galloway, John Orr, Terry Weller, Derek Weller. 
Apologies:  Kirsty Rennie, Rosemary O’Day.
Guest: Laura Reeves, Resident Engagement MKCC. Cllr Ruth McMillan, Peartree Bridge Cllr. 
	
	
	Action by whom

	1
	Welcome
John (Chair) Welcomed everyone to the meeting, despite the freezing cold weather. 
	

	2
	Minutes of the previous meeting
The previous minutes were passed around and looked over. 
	

	3
	Introduction of guests
John Welcomed Laura Reeves, Laura works with the resident’s engagement team with MKCC. 
We also had Ruth McMillan at the meeting, she wanted to speak about the possibility of TB and PTB working together on events and getting together a bit more to join forces. John replied he thought it was a good idea and we could work well to do a joint event. Myself (Deanna) and April met with WCC youth service and we decided to close the youth club due to lack of attendance and PTB seem to be similar so if we worked together, we could do more as a whole for more people overall. 
	

	4
	Neighbourhood Plan
April discussed that we need to as an RA make some decisions and decide what we want to secure in the neighbourhood plan. It saved Netherfield having a big block of flats being built. With space running out outside the estates, building may look to happen inside the estates so we need to secure the plan. 
David said the MKCC want to do an LAA (Land Availability Assessment) in various areas, this assessment excludes any land which will be smaller than 5 dwellings. They have computerised software to map it all.

At the moment WCC are looking to see what we want from them within the next 10 years.  
	

	5
	MKCC Consultation on Repairs and Maintenance 
A consultation went out by post, this was not very well explained or advertised so most residents did not know what this was, which resulted on a lot of residents not being able to consult as if they didn’t keep their forms, they would lose their unique ref number. 
The concern with this is a double payment for council tenants for fly tipping and having it removed by MKCC, it will be charged via Council Tax and also the service charge. 
Laura has advised people to feed their comments and concerns back to Julia at MKCC so that they are aware and that they can make note for future consultations. 
	

	6
	Treasurers Report 

General Fund £1285.48
Café, Larder, Fridge £278.61

Environmental £198.13

Christmas £150.00, This has come from Sue Smith from her ward allowance. 

Treasurer asked the RA (General Fund) if they wanted to donate £200 towards Christmas hampers, £200 has also been applied for from MKCC. John proposed to the meeting of putting in £200 and a vote took place.

	Everyone agreed, Full vote

	7
	Funding Update / Events
We have been awarded £830 from MKCC for out Christmas event. 6pm will be quiet time with Santa, by appointment only. Then 6.30pm the main event, we will be building a grotto for Santa, Terry is doing the Cards as agreed.

Due to a shortage of volunteers that don’t work and being available at certain times, we have had to close the warm room. We need to think of something going forward as we have a lot of vulnerable and elderly residents that need this interaction back. 

April would like to do a later get together, games, puzzles, tea/coffee etc, snacks or cake more than a meal so its easier to manage. A Wednesday would be better for everyone. 
We met with Tash from WCC regarding Youth Club and the lack of children attending, feedback to the staff was that there was people hanging around at the shop and the kebab van so they didn’t want their children attending in the evenings. We came to a decision to close the Youth club for the time being with review to reopen around summer time next year when the attendance rate mate pick up a bit. 
	

	8
	Café / Larder / Fridge  
All running well and going smooth. Nothing much to report.
We will be closed on the 30th December. Community fridge will be open 24th and the 31st of December, times TBC. 
	

	9
	Environmental Report 
Terry and Derek have been looking after the beds outside Tesco. They have been wood chipping some of the pathway in the community garden. This is weather dependant so they haven’t got as much done as they would like but they are doing what can be done. 

Derek would like the long planter in front of the kebab van wood chipped so that it looks tidier as the plants would get trampled on. Aprils says that if they liaise with Lorraine, she will get more wood chip delivered. 

There have been some complaints from residents on Colne, Parks Trust have been cutting back trees at the back between Colne and the main road, this has now caused lots of noise and from the cars of a night time that the trees were masking. 
	

	10
	RoRE Update
Lauren Townsend, Cabinet of Responsible Waste, gave an update of what has been happening, she took some questions and is yet to come back. Next meeting Friday 1st December. 
	

	11
	A.O.B
Nothing. 
	

	12
	 Next Meeting 
25th January 2024
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